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Burton Village Council Meeting 

Minutes  

May 10, 2021 

 

Mayor Spanos called the meeting to order at 7 PM. 

 

Visitors: Jennell Dahlhausen, Ann Wishart, Pete Spanos. 

 

Roll Call: 

Council: Alex Hansel – Yes, Tom Blair – Yes, Bonnie Richards – Yes, Cory Brown – 

Yes, Charles Boehnlein – Yes, Caleb Ferroni – No.   

 

Mr. Boehnlein moved to approve the minutes of April 26, 2021, seconded by Mr. Blair. 

By voice vote, the motion passed.   

 

Mayors Report 

Mayor Spanos attended the Claridon Township meeting with Mr. Boehnlein and Ms. 

Dahlhausen. The Trustees had interest in meeting with the other entities to discuss a Tax 

District.  

 

Fiscal Officers Report 

Ms. Dahlhausen is preparing the 2022 Tax Budget and will need to hold a Public Hearing 

at an upcoming meeting. Council agreed to hold the Public Hearing Monday, June 21 at 7 

PM.    

  

Mr. Blair moved to pay approved invoices, seconded by Ms. Richards. By voice vote, the 

motion passed. 

 

Ordinances and Resolutions 

Mayor Spanos placed on first reading, Ordinance 2406-21 to amend Chapter 913 of the 

Codified Ordinances of the Village of Burton regarding the Tree Commission.  

 

Old Business 

Mr. Boehnlein stated he is not satisfied with Arborist for the village and stated she is not 

upholding her contract by updating the Tree Tracker software as specified. Ms. Richards 

will speak with her and ask her to attend the next Council meeting. 

 

New Business 

Council would like to meet with Burton and Claridon Township to discuss the Tax 

District further on May 24 or 27 or June 7, 8 or 10. Ms. Dahlhausen will call everyone 

with the dates. 

 

Public Participation 

Mr. Spanos attended the meeting to express that he was disappointed that Council 

adopted Resolution 2021-17 to declare and reaffirm support of the Second Amendment of 

the United States Constitution and Article 1, Section 4 of the Ohio Constitution. He said 

he feels there are other issues that he feels are more important such as organ donation or 

supporting COVID19 vaccinations, and added he feels Council supporting this topic is 

tricking the public into paranoia.  
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Mr. Boehnlein moved to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Blair. By voice vote the motion 

passed. Meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM. 

 

 

            

Fiscal Officer        Mayor/Council President  


